SEPTEMBER SESSION REPORT

The September Session which took place this year in Cluj was an inspiring opportunity to meet colleagues, junior lecturers and researchers beginning their academic career, as well as distinguished professors of anthropology with various academic affiliations. The span of lectures was wide; therefore we got to know the topics of the academic interests of the professors. Owing to the friendly atmosphere, we could consult the faculty and discuss among ourselves whatever we wished also in a non-formal environment. The organisers were helpful and offered their assistance whenever needed. Even if they encountered any organisational, technical or other problems, the participants did not have to know about them. Apart from indoor activities, we visited several sites out of the university walls. We had the opportunity of getting to know Cluj not only from the tourist perspective, but we’ve been guided through various city districts by insightful comments of our organisers regarding the history and every day life of Cluj/Kolozsvar. In addition we had unlimited access to technical facilities, including not only computers, but also digital cameras. Thanks to that, upon leaving Cluj we were presented both with photos and recorded lectures.

Although overall the summer school was very well prepared and organised, in my opinion some changes might improve our next meeting. Firstly, I think that introducing a topic for one session (maybe not as general as it was this time) would be helpful in establishing a connection between various lectures and possibly it would organise our discussions. Secondly, I believe it would be more interesting if the workshops were more interactive. Finally, although I totally agree that one should improve his/her teaching through content, I think it would be very instructive for us (being mostly teachers-beginners), if we had some kind of workshop regarding methods of teaching (increasing student participation, leading the discussion etc.). Regardless those suggestions, I think that our September Session was in many ways inspiring. Not only did it create a network for further and, hopefully in many cases, long-term cooperation, but also it was a possibility to raise questions and to exchange the variety of interests and ideas among the participants.
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